
Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund
Suite 500   2211 York Road   Oak Brook, IL 60523-2337

Service Representatives 1-800-ASK-IMRF 
www.imrf.org

GENERAL MEMORANDUM 

Number: 501 

Date: March 3, 2003 

To: All Authorized Agents

Subject: Health Insurance Continuation

House Bill 3406 (Public Act 86-1444) was passed by the Illinois General Assembly on November 29,
1990. It required IMRF employers that offer health insurance to their active employees to offer the same
health insurance to disabled members, retirees, and surviving spouses. This Memorandum supercedes
General Memorandum 349. Please consider the original Memorandum repealed in its entirety.

Attached is a statement from the State of Illinois Department of Insurance, which includes a partial
interpretation of this law.

Effective immediately, all inquiries concerning the interpretation and enforcement of Public Act 86-1444
should be directed to:

Illinois Department of Insurance
320 West Washington Street
Springfield, Illinois 62767
217/782-4515 or 866/445-5364 (Toll Free)

Sincerely,

Louis W. Kosiba
Executive Director 
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